
 

Friday 11th December  2020 

Message from the head:  
Thank you to all of you who made time this week to talk to my teachers about 
your child’s learning. We know how important it is that we work together to 
support the children. I hate having to moan in the newsletter—especially at 
Christmas! This week I was disappointed to find that when teachers were mak-
ing their parent conference phone calls that a number of them found that par-
ents were not expecting the calls and/or had not read the target documents 
they had prepared and we had sent out beforehand. The details of these calls 
and that you would be getting the targets documents have been in the news-
letter for the last few weeks. It was made clear, that if the times your teacher 
had allocated to call were inconvenient (for example during your work time) 
that if you contacted us ahead of time they would endeavour to try and find a 
mutually convenient time. A lot of time and effort goes into this newsletter 
every week. While I know many of you read it carefully and enjoy seeing what 
the children are up to, it would appear there are a number of you who are ei-
ther not reading it at all—or not reading it carefully. As well as the children’s 
work this newsletter contains important information, such as that about parent 
conferences, finishing times, etc. every week. On top of this, if, as many of you 
reported, you did not receive the target document before the meeting, then it 
means 1 thing—you have not given us your current mobile number. This is a 
real problem as it is how we communicate with you in times of emergency as 
well as with day to day communications. The target report was sent out via 
parent hub—which I have been clear about is key to you helping us stay in 
touch while also reducing the exorbitant costs incurred by school by sending 
texts. However, many of you still haven’t downloaded ParentHub despite repeated pleas to do so. Even still, if you do not have ParentHub you 
would still have been sent a link, at a financial cost to the school, that would have taken you to the target document. If you did not receive the 
document by either of these means then the number we have on file for the primary contact in the family is not correct. You must inform us 
immediately if you change mobile number. Please, if you have not done so already, download and install Parent Hub—you will be helping us 
communicate more efficiently and save the school a significant amount of money that we can be putting to far better use to support our cur-
riculum and the children's learning. Details on how to do this are at the end of the newsletter and you can call Lisa in the office to support 
you. Sorry, at this time of year, when there is so much going on in school to celebrate with you, to have to be starting with a moan but it is 
incredibly frustrating when we are all having to deal with a disconnect between parents and teachers and the newsletter and Parent Hub 
takes on even more importance when we find that large numbers of parents are not engaging with it which then just adds further to an al-
ready extensive workload for staff. I’m sure those of you reading this to the end were ready for this week’s calls. I’d ask for your help in pass-
ing on to other parents the importance of reading the messages conveyed in the newsletter each week. Thank you. 
On a brighter note, today was our Christmas Lunch and Christmas Jumper Day—thank you for helping support this and help make things feel 
that bit more ’Christmassy’ - the children looked amazing in their jumpers and the lunches were a huge success and a lot of fun. We have a 
number of activities planned for next week including an online Christmas Pantomine for the children to watch. Don’t forget we are open right 

up to Friday next week, despite the late announcement by the govern-
ment about being able to close Friday for INSET we are not changing our 
plans and will be open, although, as usual on the last day of term we 
close slightly earlier—times for each class are shown below.  
Have a great weekend and see you all on Monday. 

Well done to our ‘Stars of the Week’ for this 
week. We are very proud of their hard work 

and effort.  

Attendance Award Our Attendance Award this 

week goes to Year 2 with 99.17% - amazing! This year’s 
whole school target is 96% - we’re currently at 97.08%. 
Thanks for all your efforts. 

Punctuality Award This week, our Punctuality 

award goes to Reception and Year 3 with 0 lates. Well 
done to Year 1, 2 and 5 as well who had less than 5. This 
week was our lowest overall in a long time with only 30 
across the whole school. I know they can make it even 
lower in the last week of term next week. Thank you for your continued 
support in improving punctuality under trying circumstances this term.  

Star of the Week Awards 
this week’s winners... 
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Marc, dad to Maureen and Maxence and treasurer of our 
wonderful Parents’ Association is taking on a mammoth 
running challenge and trying to raise some money for the 
school at the same time. Take a moment to visit his just 
giving page and show your support. Thanks Marc and good 
luck! 
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/marc-
fleetprimaryschool?utm_id=1&utm_term=JDdJeaYp3 

Staggered Finish times on last day of term 
Traditionally on the last day of term 
school finishes early, just after 
lunchtime, at 2pm. However, as we 
currently have different lunchtimes 
for each class and staggering finish 
times to avoid classes mixing it will 
be slightly different this year. Please 
see the finish times for the last day of 
term, Friday 18th December in the 
table to the right. Please note the 
pick up points will be the same as 
they have been all term. If you have 
siblings we will still have the hall in 
use until 2.15pm so that children 
finishing earlier can wait for their 
siblings.  

Class  Finish Time on 18th 
December 

Nursery 1.30pm  

Reception 1.45pm 

Year 1 1.30pm 

Year 2 2pm 

Year 3 2.15pm 

Year 4 1.30pm 

Year 5 2pm 

Year 6 1.45pm 

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/marc-fleetprimaryschool?utm_id=1&utm_term=JDdJeaYp3
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/marc-fleetprimaryschool?utm_id=1&utm_term=JDdJeaYp3
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IF ANYONE IN YOUR HOUSEHOLD 
HAS COVID-19 SYMPTOMS YOUR 
CHILDREN MUST NOT COME TO 

SCHOOL 

The person with symptoms needs 
to get tested straight away—the 

children cannot return unless the 
test is negative—WE WILL SEND 

YOU WORK TO DO AT HOME. 

THEY MUST NOT COME 
IN WHILE YOU WAIT 

FOR THE TEST RESULT! 
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Year 6 read the Christmas story today and then took ideas from that and their previous workshop with Reverend Esther, to create their own silhou-
ettes with 'stained glass' windows. They are looking great!  

 

As the term comes to an end, Reception had a think about what they are proud of.   
 
Mohamed is proud he can do cartwheels.  
Afreen is proud of sharing with her friends.  
Annie is proud of playing nicely with her friends.  
Max is proud of making new friends and sharing.  
Jasmine is proud of being a good friend to Jannah and Suha. 
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Parent Questionnaire 
To the right you will see a link to the annual parent 
questionnaire for your children’s class. It has the usual 
questions, based on the OFSTED framework which also 
allows us to compare to previous years’ responses. This 
year we have also included a couple of new sections 
related to the Covid-19 situation and response, as well 
as mental health and wellbeing specific sections to help 
us plan our support for the remainder of the year. 
Thank you in advance for taking the time to complete 
the surveys. There is a different link for each class—if 
you have children in more than one year group we 
would really appreciate if you could fill one out for 
each—this might seem strange but your experience of 
school with different children may not be the same and 
we’d like to know that. The survey shouldn’t take more 
than 5-10 minutes to complete. We are trying to avoid 
sending paper home (for both Covid-19 and cost rea-
sons) but if you are unable to access online and would 
like a paper copy please contact the school office who 
will help you. We appreciate your time. 

Nursery—https://forms.gle/XJrBtQC3idg8XTq98 
 

Reception—https://forms.gle/4Doky6Tz4oBvVk3A7 
 

Year 1—https://forms.gle/g1kyMdau5mnYYyBW9 
 

Year 2—https://forms.gle/NSAiDYyzF1qv5Qjc7 
 

Year 3—https://forms.gle/7PbKSjweoAcbzR868 
 

Year 4—https://forms.gle/5b9AGVtLxq5Gpy8H9 
 

Year 5—https://forms.gle/uWSNNrbVc1Vne3us8 
 

Year 6—https://forms.gle/KK3UzRCCJBMKsjZt5 
 

You may have noticed in the newsletter over the last few weeks or heard your 
children talking about the wonderful Zoom RE workshops Rev Esther from Gos-
pel Oak Methodist Church has provided for us as part of the children’s RE curric-
ulum.  
 
She shared with us two important dates that we wanted to flag and advertise on 
her behalf. The church will be supporting the local community by sharing out 
food items for any families in need in these difficult times. This will happen on 
the 12th of December, between 11 am and 3pm. There won't be any vetting, 
they just want to give to those in our community who are in need. If you need 
this support I would urge you to contact Rev. Esther using the details below and 
she will be happy to help.  
 
The church are also collecting food items for the Trussell Trust Foodbank and for 
our local community, on the same dates. If you are able to help them by do-
nating, it'll be much appreciated. 
 
To contact Reverend Esther... 
 
Rev'd Esther Akam 
Minister at LMNW Circuit 
Gospel Oak and Kensal Rise Methodist Churches 
esther.akam@methodist.org.uk 
02072843819 
 
 
 

Please find below a wish list from the Trussell Trust Foodbank: 
 

 
 -Tinned meat/ fish 

-Tinned vegetables 
-Tinned fruit 
-Rice 
-Sugar (500g) 
-Milk UHT or powdered 
-Instant coffee 
-Fruit juice (cartons) 

-Puddings/ custard 
-Tomatoes (tinned) 
-Instant Mash Potato 
-Jam 
-Pasta sauces 
-Baby items e.g. nappies 
-Toiletries (unopened) 

https://forms.gle/XJrBtQC3idg8XTq98
https://forms.gle/4Doky6Tz4oBvVk3A7
https://forms.gle/g1kyMdau5mnYYyBW9
https://forms.gle/NSAiDYyzF1qv5Qjc7
https://forms.gle/7PbKSjweoAcbzR868
https://forms.gle/5b9AGVtLxq5Gpy8H9
https://forms.gle/uWSNNrbVc1Vne3us8
https://forms.gle/KK3UzRCCJBMKsjZt5
mailto:esther.akam@methodist.org.uk
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Our 'Bike-it Crew' received a parcel this week from Dave, our project officer from Sustrans. They now have lots of gifts to reward the children 
walking, scooting and cycling to school. They will be telling the rest of the school about the 'Golden Lock' prize at the beginning of next term—
look out for them on the entrances in January giving out prizes to children travelling to school sustainably! 

Fleet had an out-of-this-world start to the day on Tuesday with an amazing talk from astrophysicist and astronaut Suzanna Randall. Her talk was so 
interesting and inspiring - we all learnt so much! After her presentation the year 5 class stayed on the Zoom call a bit longer than the others to ask 
some questions, inspired by their topic about space this term and what Suzanna had told them. They had some great questions. We think Suzanna 
may well have inspired the next generation of space travellers! 

We welcomed back our last isolating bubble this week when Year 3 returned on Thursday—it is so 
good to have a full school again—fingers crossed it remains that way! While they were off the year 3 
children were doing some great home learning—thankyou to all you parents and grandparents work-
ing hard at home to support them.  
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This fantastic poster was designed by Frankie in our Year 1 class. Many of you will know his parents Darren and Abbie. They have started a business 
supplying fresh fruit and veg to the local community at a time when many find getting to the shops tricky. If you can, support this local family in this 
fantastic new and worthwhile endeavour. 
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Nursery have been creating some fabulous snowmen and stained glass Christmas trees this week! 
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Relationships with parents are valued 
hugely at Fleet and we’re very much 
missing seeing everybody as regularly as 
we usually would. Therefore we’d like to 
look at alternative ways of communi-
cating and helping each other; at this 
difficult time we’d like to know how best 
to support you. Links to the Parent Ques-
tionnaire which has a wellbeing section 
can be found on page 5. Please take the 
time to complete and return it so that 
we can tailor our support to help as 
much as possible.  

Parent Workshops—open to everybody 
 

If you attended the recent workshop and 
want to receive a copy of the presentation 
that was used we now have it and can 
email it to you—just let us know by email-
ing admin@fleet.camden.sch.uk and mark 
for the attention of Ms Wall.  
 
Moving forward we’d be happy to organise 
more of these. If there’s a particular area 
you’d like support with, or further infor-
mation about, please don’t hesitate to let 
us know.  
 
Contact Ms. Wall via the office and she will 
be happy to get back to you to discuss 
and see what we can arrange.  

Wellbeing Tip of the Week! 
An initiative brought to you by Camden Learning’s Health and 
Wellbeing Team—a new one each week! 
 

Week 6 - Creative expression  
Engage in a creative activity to help you feel calm 
and more relaxed. Colouring, dancing, creative 
writing, playing an instrument or knitting, are all 
examples of ways we can be creative and express 
ourselves. Research has shown that creativity can 
help to reduce stress and anxiety and increase self-
esteem.  It also provides an outlet for us process 
difficult feelings and find some relief. Don’t worry 
if you don’t think you’re any good at these things, 
this is an activity just for you!  

Check out these videos for parents developed to 
help you support your primary aged children: 
1. How to Talk to you Child About Covid-19 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/zkbxwnb 

  
2. Encouraging Your Child to Take Care at School 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/z8g6jsg 

  
3. How to Deal with Anxieties 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/zj4p2v4 

  
4. Communicating with School 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/z7ksxbk 

New Tip... 

mailto:admin@fleet.camden.sch.uk
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/zkbxwnb
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/z8g6jsg
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/zj4p2v4
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/z7ksxbk
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In Y3, they've 
been making 
Christmas decora-
tions for their 
class Christmas 
tree! 
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A few weeks ago 
we entered a 
competition by 
to celebrate 
Black History 
Month. Year 5 
wrote a rap 
which won! 
We’ve just re-
ceived our prize 
- all these bril-
liant books! 
Thank you CLPE!  

ear 5 have combined both elements of their Planets & 
Palettes topic to create this space-themed Pop art! 
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Year 5 participated in a RAF glider challenge this week. They had a Zoom workshop where 
they designed and built their gliders showing fantastic engineering before it was test time! 
Well done to the winning team—Rosa and Nida! Great engineering and teamwork!  
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Fleet Primary School 

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fleetps 

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fleetps


 

 

Year 4 are having a 
great day using 
Scratch to link to our 
work on A Christmas 
Carol. Thanks CLC! 
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Our current happiness project theme is giving and Year 4 have been making some secret compliment cards to sneak to the people we're grateful 
for this week.  

Year 4 are taking part in a letter writing project as part of our happiness 
project work on giving. We're sending these beautiful cards to a local care 
home!  
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